## HORSHAM TOWNSHIP

WWW HORSHAM ORG

COUNCIL

MARK McCOUCH, PRESIDENT

GREGORY S. NESBITT, VICE PRESIDENT

ANDREW SANTACROCE

DEBORAH M TUSTIN

W. WILLIAM WHITESIDE III



## 1025 HORSHAM ROAD

HORSHAM, PA 19044

215 643 3131 PHONE 215 643 0448 FAX

WILLIAM T. WALKER TOWNSHIP MANAGER

RICHARD SABOL FINANCE DIRECTOR

August 10, 2012

Ms. Carly S. Baker, Solid Waste Specialist PA Dept. of Environmental Protection Southeast Regional Office 2 E. Main Street Norristown, PA 19401

WASTE MGNT

OEP-SERO

WASTE MGNT

OINT SI SIT SI

OINT SI SIT SI

OINT SI SI SI SI

OINT SI SI SI

OINT SI SI

OINT SI SI

OINT S

RE: Limekiln PCE Contamination - Horsham Township

Dear Ms. Baker,

It is our understanding that the PA Department of Environmental Protection is currently accepting public comment on the Limekiln PCE contamination in helping make the decision whether to install carbon filters or public water line. The comment period began on July 28, 2012 and ends on October 29, 2012.

Please consider this letter Horsham Township's whole-hearted and strong support for the water line option. We certainly applaud your office for all your work on the investigation. We would encourage the Department of Environmental Protection to approve the public water line option. There is definitely the need for public water in this area.

If you need any further explanation and/or information please do not hesitate to contact me at 215-643-3131. Thank you for your consideration of our request.

Very truly yours,

William T. Walker Township Manager

CC: Members of Council
Ms. Tina O'Rourke, HWSA Manager
PA Rep. Todd Stephens, 151<sup>st</sup> District
PA Senator Stewart J. Greenleaf, 12<sup>th</sup> District